HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

April 9, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Saima Rabbani, Tom Shreve
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:18pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/March minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Bell, both the agenda and March minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of EIS Board minutes for the March 18th meeting. There were no FRYSC minutes.
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report - Playground

a. The playground is open!  Our grand opening event was a success with several Helmwood families in attendance.  The opening was held in conjunction with our Spring Book Fair, which was also a hit with our students.
b. Ms. Hart reported that she received word that Helmwood will keep all of the Title I funds the school originally received.  More information is reported in the Budget section.  These funds must be spent by September 30.

c. DARE Graduation will be held tomorrow (April 10) at 9am.  All fifth grade parents are invited to attend and celebrate with us.  A brief reception will follow.

d. Ms. Hart was informed that we will receive RTA funds for next year.

e. EIS has been invited to present to the state regarding CEIS.

6. Student Achievement
a. Ms. Hart shared that we are beginning test prep soon.  Our testing dates are May 8 – 14.  
7. Planning
a. Ms. Hart shared with the Council what the grade breakdown will be for next year.  First grade will have four teachers, and the other four grades will have three teachers each.  Our projected enrollment will be 396 students.
b. This projected staffing also includes six Board paid Instructional Assistants.
c. Projected Title funds for next year could possibly provided enough money to pay for four additional IAs, including Jarrod’s position.

d. Next month, the Council will discuss all options of the IAs.

8. Budget.  

a. The Council reviewed the current Section 6 Budget and the Title Budget.  Ms. Hart shared that several items that the faculty have requested, including several dry erase board sets, parent communicator folders for next year, and RTI kits.

b. The Council discussed various options on how to spend the remaining Contingency funds between now and June 30.  On a motion/second from Bell/Hepner, the Council passed a motion to spend a portion of the Contingency funds on rugs and headphones for those teachers who need them for next year.  Ms. Hart will inquire with Mrs. Morgan at the Board of Education to see if we can purchase rugs from Wal-Mart and/or Lowes.
c. The Council also discussed some potential textbook funds that may become available from the Board of Education.  Samples of a few programs will be requested in the next few days, for the faculty and Ms. Hart to review, to see if any of these would be a good fit.  After all samples have been received, the Council will meet again to make a decision.
9. Program Review.  The Primary Program Review is complete.  Curriculum, Assessment, and Professional Development were ranked Proficient.  RTI was ranked Distinguished.  The Arts & Humanities and Writing portion is not yet complete.  As a part of the discussion, Mrs. Bell and Mrs. Turner shared with the Council about changes and growth in the entire program.  They praised what teachers have learned and how they work in the classroom.
10. Committee Minutes.  There were no committee minutes submitted.
11. By-Laws Review.  Review of Article V has been postponed to the May meeting.
12. New Business.  Ms. Hart shared with the Memorandum of Understanding from the Alliance for a Healthier Generation.  This memorandum details the school’s participation in the Healthy Schools Program.  A copy of the memorandum is included in the 2012-13 SBDM binder, located in the main office.

13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Shreve/Turner, the meeting was adjourned at 4:42p.m.  Our next meeting will be held on May 14 at 3:15pm.
